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Mr RussellChafer I
Secretary LPOp

JointCommitteeofPublicAccountsandAudit
ParliamentHouse
CANBERRA ACT 2600

DearMr Chafer

I referto your letterof4 July 2006requestingresponsesto anumberofquestionsonnotice
regardingAudit ReportNo. 21 2005-06.

Theanswersto thequestionsonnoticeareasfollows:

Pleaseprovide an updateon the Department’s progresstowards resolving the 11 Category
B audit findings identified in the 2004-05financial statementsaudit (pp.144-146).

Substantialprogresshasbeenmadetowardsaddressingall findingsandwearehopeful,subject
to thefinal auditingby theANAG, of achievingcloseto a ‘clean sheet’for the2005-06
financialstatementsprocess.Thisprogressincludedthepreparationofa detailedprojectplan,
investmentin greaterresources,developmentof systems,recruitmentofappropriatelyqualified
staffandanongoingstrategyto achievebettercoordinationandoversightacrossall areasofthe
Department.

How many staff doyou have involved with the preparation of financial statements?

Thepreparationofthefinancial statementdocumentinvolved 3 staff, supportedby another
7 staffwho togetherpredominantlycarryout theaccountingfunctionsthroughoutthe year.

Is there a project leader for the financial statementspreparation? What arehis/her
qualifications and experience?

TheChiefFinanceOfficer takesresponsibilityanddirect leadershipfor thepreparationofthe
financialstatements.Heis CPAqualifiedwith 19 yearspracticalexperiencein theaccounting
profession.He is also currentlystudyinghis lastsubjectrequiredto attainhis Mastersof
BusinessAdministration,majoringin PublicSectorAdministration.

TheChiefFinanceOfficer hasalsorecruitedahighly professionalandappropriatelyqualified
accountingteamoverthepast12 months,in anextremelytight marketfor theseskills.
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In regardto the legislativebreachI would like to pointout thatthebreachreportedby the
ANAO waserroneous.It hassincebeenconfirmedthatno bankaccountwasin overdraftfor
the lengthoftime requiredto invokea legalbreach.ANAG hasremovedthis issuefrom
subsequentreports.

Our contactofficer for any queriesis Mr DavidAnderson,First AssistantSecretary,Corporate
StrategiesDivision,who maybecontactedon 6274 1555.

Yours sincerely

David Borthwick
Secretary
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